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Library Board Meeting 9-19-2012                 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order

President Betty Comoford called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 

Board Members Present (in alphabetical order): Mary Alsobrooks, Betty Comoford, Robin Smiley, and Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order):Patt Hopkins,
County Commissioner: Margaret D’Agostino
Staff Members Present: Lori Haas —Director, Mary Lou Barber
Others present: Lyn Marsden and Caralynn Pender
Approval of Agenda
Mary Alsobrooks made the motion to approve the agenda, Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried. 

Public Comment

none
Minutes to Meeting
Brenda South made the motion to accept the minutes from July 17, 2012 as written Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
Approval of Bills

Mary questioned the bills for; First Federal, a bill from the Tribune, donations from Hillman, finance charge on the credit card, Frontier phone bill and internet. Dunns business, is this our copiers?  
Lori explained:  First Federal is the loan on the Hillman building, the Tribune was the informational flyer inserted in the newspaper, the donations were from the Hillman Grand Opening and  also the tiles that are  memorial tiles that will go along the front of the Hillman circulation desk, Dunns is our lease on the copiers and we also pay a per copy amount. Frontier phone bill is local calls for all 3 libraries and internet, we have the Universal Service Fund that covers 73% of our telecommunications cost. The credit card was late again, we just seem to cross over that small time period we have to get it paid. Lori will work harder on this.
Brenda South made a motion to approve the bills as written, Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
Friends of the Lewiston Library
Caralynn Pender , president of" FoLL" and Lynn Marsden, past president of" FoLL" presented a letter to the Library Board explaining how the Lewiston Library got started and how the "FoLL" would prefer to  have further requests for money from the Library Board put in writing. There was a mix up over who would do what concerning the EDD mailing to help pass the millage. The "Friends" want to know if you can determine whether this mailing helped? The Board feels that yes this helped. The "Friends" were given a copy of the townships voting results. The "Friends" volunteered to allow any new group of Friends to use their by-laws to get started. 
The exterior of the Lewiston Library was painted, the beam that was a concern has been repaired. 

Mary Alsobrooks asked when she donates to the "FoLL" where does her money go? Life memberships money goes into an endowment fund managed through the Community Fund of Northeast Michigan, just a donation goes into their general fund unless you specify a certain place, which you may do, such as book shelf ends, books for a certain collection, the reading garden, etc.
Directors Report
We are received 2 grants one from Community Education  Foundation of Northeast Michigan for $1354 this grant was in collaboration with Lewiston schools and they will get $450 and the rest of this grant will go to cover costs of the Dolly Pardon Imagination Library.

The other grant we received was from Community First for $2100, also for the Dolly Pardon Imagination Library, this will allow new enrollment into the program. Hillman's Brush Creek Mill made a $300 donation also.
Letters have been sent asking for individual donors in the Hillman and Atlanta areas to help with the costs of Dolly Pardon Imagination Library. 

The Board had requested Lori to look into the copier lease, the salesman from Dunns presented a comparison of options concerning a lease or purchase outright. (see attachment).  The Board requested Lori to see if there is another supplier in the area. Northern Office Supply in Petoskey was suggested. This will be tabled until Lori has a chance to speak to them.
Mary Lou gave her report for the Lewiston Library, September 26 is the fall teen and adult craft night. I am working with Tina Whitt organizing beginner computer classes in October. There will be a special story hour September 29, with Sky, Ben and Annie B, Burmese mountain dogs,  all of the dogs are certified therapy dogs. 

I have been reading the Michigan Reads book, A Moose on the Loose, by Kathy Joe Wargin, the kids love it!

The "Friends" held a workshop on fall gardening; what to plant in the fall etc. There is a basket class scheduled for November 8. As the summer winds down so has our computer usage, we are down to about 30 users a day.
The items checked out through Atlanta Library were over 2000 for the first time ever, Hillman and Lewiston each had 1800, this is very good for our small county  library.

Andrea won second place at the fair for the Library booth, theme was "Bee a Reader" related to bee keeping supplies, bee keeping etc. We heard from a downstate patron who is very impressed with our Christian reading section, she says much bigger than her library at home. Atlanta is out of space in their Christian reading section, George Barber is working with Andrea to change some of the shelves around to make more room. Jim Young did an e-reader class in Atlanta, very well attended.
Tina says the month of August was quite busy, the summer reading picnic was great having it at the Library rather that the Park as years past. VJ Day book sale was a huge success considering the weather was lousy. They had an adult basket weaving class, in mid August, the Halloween craft has the signup sheet out. They will be working with the school on the Halloween party and They are decorating a scarecrow for the scarecrow contest. Elaine had her first story hour at the Library, it was a big success. She will be starting to do HeadStart and school story hours in October. Tina is starting a community volunteer group, there are alot of children who need to do volunteer work for school, college applications etc. The Library will coordinate this, if you have work that needs doing call the Library and they will set you up with a volunteer. If you are needing to volunteer call the Library. If you get a chance stop by and see all the floor plants people have donated. The front window is full of gorgeous plants. 

Next Meeting Scheduled

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday October 9, 2012, at Atlanta Headquarters at 4p.m. Followed by policy book workshop.
Adjournment

Motion made by Brenda South, to adjourn at 4:55 p.m., seconded by Mary Alsobrooks. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

Robin Smiley
accepted 10-9-2012
September 19, 2012


